
MONTGOMERY COUNTY BOARD OF EDUCATION  
MINUTES  

                                                        
August 1, 2022 

  
  
       The Montgomery County Board of Education convened in a regular monthly meeting on 
Monday, August 1, 2022, at 6:30 pm in the Montgomery County Schools Boardroom. Board 
members present were Steve W. DeBerry – Chair, Tommy Blake - Vice Chair, Jesse Hill, Lynn 
Epps, Anne Evans, Bryan Dozier and Cindy Taylor. 
     

Chairman Steve DeBerry called the meeting to order. Mr. DeBerry moved to adopt the 
agenda as submitted. Bryan Dozier made the motion with Lynn Epps seconding. The agenda was 
accepted with unanimous approval from the board.  

 
Chairman Steve DeBerry shared an opening devotional titled “How to Live.” Reminding 

us to not be afraid of misfortune or yearn for happiness. They are yet one and the same. 
 
Chairman DeBerry led the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag of the United States of 

America.  
 
 No one signed up to speak during the public comments section.  
 
There were no recognitions to present. 

  
  Chairman DeBerry asked for approval of the consent agenda. Bryan Dozier made the motion 
with Cindy Taylor seconding. The motion carried unanimously with the board.  
 

The following items were approved:  
1) Board Minutes from July 18, 2022 
2) Personnel and Auxiliary Reports: 



 
 
 
Chairman DeBerry called upon Wade Auman for the After School Program presentation. Mr. 

Auman described it as a “pay to stay model.” Mr. Auman explained for the last three years we 
have been under a 21st Century grant. We applied this year but were denied. Typically, this grant 
has a buffer year between grants. We need to offer this kind of program because surrounding 
charter schools are. We have lost students in the past because we did not have after-school 
options for parents. Mr. Auman shared his proposal for kindergarten through fifth grade students. 
Pre-K students will not be available due to the restraints of Pre-K licensing. The board discussed 
offering a fee waiver for families with multiple students and staffing options. Mr. DeBerry asked 
for a motion for approval. Bryan Dozier made a motion with Cindy Taylor seconding. The 
motion carried unanimously with the board. 

 
Chairman DeBerry called upon Dr. Dale Ellis for Captial Projects. Dr. Ellis shared the list 

below that was submitted for repairs this coming year. 

 
  
Chairman DeBerry called upon Dr. Dale Ellis for his Superintendent’s Remarks. Dr. Ellis has 

spoken to fellow superintendents about their staff shortages. Usually, at this time of year we have ten or 
twelve vacancies. It seems every year we hire a couple from Moore County and lose a couple to Moore 
County. We are doing the Texas shuffle right now. Unfortunately, we probably will be doing this 



through August and the rest of September. I want to say how proud I am of the good job our principals 
have done. They have really worked hard hiring staff. When you talk to other school districts they have 
30 to 40 openings. We just have a handful. I feel good about that. Our principals, Tracy and his HR staff 
have done a tremendous job staffing our school system. I am proud of them. 

 
Bryan Dozier added as an employer he knows how hard it is to hire people now. 
 
Chairman DeBerry then asked for a motion to go into closed session to discuss personnel and consult 

the board attorney. Bryan Dozier made the motion, with Ann Evans seconding. The board approved 
entering closed session unanimously. 
 

Upon return to open session, Chairman DeBerry asked for a motion to adjourn the meeting. 
Bryan Dozier made the motion with Tommy Blake seconding; the meeting was duly adjourned.  
  

The next regular meeting will be held on Monday, September 12, 2022, at 6:30 pm at the 
Montgomery County Central Office. 
 
 
 
 
       _________________________                     _______________________ 
       Steven W. DeBerry, Chairman                      Dale Ellis, Ed. D., Secretary 


